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September 2023 

NEWSLETTER OF THE BMW MOTORCYLE OWNERS CLUB  

(GOLD COAST) INC  

MEMBER  OF THE BMW CLUBS INTERNATIONAL COUNCILL 

https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/ 

SILENT  GRO VE CAMP AT  W UNAAMI N MIL IW UNDI  RANGES CONSERVATION 

PARK  

https://www.westernaustralia.com 

https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/
https://www.westernaustralia.com/en/accommodation/silent-grove-camp-at-wunaamin-miliwundi-ranges-conservation-park/56b26b582cbcbe7073ae3e2f
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Ladies Who Lunch 

All Ladies associated with the BMW Club are most    
welcome to attend. 

 

Mudjira Village Eatery 

Mudgeeraba 

 

12 Noon Friday 22nd September 
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3 Sept      8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

17 Sep 8.00am  Club Ride See Facebook for ride details 
 

22 Sep     12noon  Lady’s Lunch Mudjira Village Eatery, Mudgeeraba 

 

1 Oct       8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

15 Oct 8.00am  Club Ride See Facebook for ride details 
 

5 Nov       8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

25 Nov Christmas Celebrations 11.30am Location to be confirmed 

 

 

The club normally has two organised rides each month: on the 1st and 3rd  Sundays. The 

rides on the 3rd Sunday of the month may change according to the ride destination. 

Changes from the above will be notified to members via email.  
 

 All Newsletter Submissions 

are due to the Editor  before 

the 25th of each month 
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We had lunch at The Shed near Rathdowney last weekend. 
This fine group of individuals and I enjoyed a good ride in per-
fect weather.  

A number of our members have been away this month and oth-
ers are heading off in different directions now.  

I look forward to some short stories and photos to publish in our 
newsletter next month.  

At Eddy’s suggestion Pat and I sampled Stan’s Barn the other 
week and found the suggestion for our Christmas party to be a 
good one. I am waiting for info to come back to me in time for 
this newsletter. 

Tallai Golf Club didn’t get back to me as promised either so I 
have not phoned a third time yet.  

Adrian will also post details when finalised.  

Ride safe 

Steve Bryant 
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Christmas Menu Options 
25th November 2023 11.30am 

Option 1: Tallai  Golf Club 

 

Option 2: Stanley’s Barn $58/per person 

Chicken Supreme- $35 

Wagyu Tri-tip- $44 

Barramundi- $38 

Brownie- $19 

Crème Brule- $19 
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A Century of BMW Motorrad Excellence 

 

For 100 years, BMW Motorrad has meticulously crafted motorcycles that are more than just machines - they are a symbol of 

precision, innovation, and heritage. From the iconic R32 in 1923, a groundbreaking machine that featured a horizontally 

opposed twin-cylinder engine which remains the hallmark of their motorcycles today, to the classic R80GS of the '80s and 

the contemporary R nineT, BMW Motorrad has consistently set the standard for two-wheeled excellence.  

In recent years, BMW Motorrad has embraced cutting-edge technology with the introduction of electric motorcycles, such 

as the C Evolution and the electric scooter C1-E. Throughout its history, BMW Motorrad has consistently combined perfor-

mance, style, and innovation, earning a reputation as a premier manufacturer of motorcycles for enthusiasts around the 

world. 

This September in Brisbane, it’s time to honour a century of BMW Motorrad Heritage and dust off the legacy, polish those 

chrome details, and prepare to be part of history.  

Join Morgan and Wacker BMW for a special one off “100 years of BMW Motorrad” store event that promises to be a spec-

tacular tribute to timeless craftsmanship and the enduring spirit of heritage bikes. You are invited to showcase your cher-

ished BMW bike in Morgan and Wacker BMW’s exclusive Show & Shine event. This is your opportunity to let your prized 

bike shine in the spotlight to help celebrate the remarkable 100-year journey of BMW Motorrad. 

How to Participate 

Participating in the Show and Shine at Morgan and Wacker BMW is a breeze. Here's how you can be part of this prestigious 

event: 

1. Register: Secure your place by filling out the registration form – https://bit.ly/MWBMW_ShowandShine  

2. Restore Your Classic: Give your BMW bike the care it deserves. Restore, polish, and ensure it's in impeccable condi-

tion for the Show & Shine. 

3. Bask in the Spotlight: Showcase your BMW bike to fellow enthusiasts. Your bike will be pitted up against another 

bike online and the one that gets the most likes will progress to the next stage.  

4. Compete for Honours: The top finalists will be on display during the event. Finalists stand a chance to win prestig-

ious awards and fantastic prizes, including BMW Motorrad gear and accessories. 

Join the Celebration 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, 16 September and make your way to Morgan and Wacker BMW. Let's create history to-

gether! 

For registration and event details, visit our website at https://bit.ly/BMW_100years or call us at (07) 3259 5787. 

See you at the 100-year celebration of BMW Motorrad heritage! 
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BMWMOCGC Club Financials 
 

Suncorp Account 

 

August entries -  

Renewals of Membership Fees - $160 

Received $120 refund from O’Reilly’s for two cancellations they had been notified of, 

this was paid to the two members who previous paid but could not attend. 

 

 

Heritage Fixed Deposit  
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BMW GS Enduro Ride - Cairns to Darwin the 

Dirty Way 
Provided by Ken 

Written for the Gold Coast BMW Club whilst sitting by the pool in Darwin last week, trying 
to assemble my thoughts on what was an amazing BMW Safari experience. This one was 
an Enduro which means we were in more remote areas, some camping was required, and 
the days often involved more kilometres or trying conditions, it’s also 2 days longer than a 
GS Safari and that in itself adds to the fatigue that builds through the week. 

The areas we drove through were either established for early mining or cattle and are 
names I have heard of but would not have given much thought to visiting except Safari 
created the opportunity and didn’t we experience the beautiful isolation and ruggedness 
to the full. 

Chillagoe was our first night after leaving the comfort of the Shangrila Hotel on the Cairns 
waterfront. The nice cotton sheets and big showers were replaced with a tent that broke 
in transit, so I just slept between the tent floor and ceiling for 3 nights. 

Most night stops were just dots on a map with a name and they exist to provide fuel and 
minor services to the surrounding homesteads and mines that reactivate depending on 
the price of the minerals they mine. 

Gregory Downs homestead provided Italian night dinner, Hellsgate Roadhouse did Greek 
night and they got to deploy the emergency runway flare pots for the first time since buy-
ing them from locally raised donations. To see the Royal flying Doctor Service fly in at 
10:30 at night in their King Air aircraft onto a very short runway lit by a series of these 
flares really drove home how remote we were and the effort that is necessary to provide 
some support to the area. In previous times they used toilet rolls soaked in diesel to act as 
flares. Fair to say Safari has always been a big advocate for us donating to the RFDS, and 
after seeing them in action, the donations flowed even more than usual. 
 

https://youtu.be/SL3uEPwi6uI 
 

some of the situations, having said that, I only dropped it twice at low speed and with no 
injuries. 

The ride out the next day was a different story for yesterday’s top guns, after 100 heavy 
bikes had gone through the surface was definitely more ploughed up and whilst they still 
made lighter work of it than I did, a number went down as they were still dialled into the 
previous days conditions, I already know what it was like and knew I was dog paddling the 
really deep stretches. 

Knowing we had to do the 29km to get out was the only time I had butterfly’s in my stom-
ach and I felt really good to see the end of the 29km, from then on any road conditions 
just felt like a walk in the park (even though they weren’t). 

https://youtu.be/SL3uEPwi6uI
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The spirit and sense of community of the people we came across in these areas was very 
open and inviting and many a good chat was had. The locals just pull together and this 
was very evident at Hellsgate, where people from the adjoining farm just 18km away had 
come in to help bolster the staff numbers and get together with their neighbours and look 
at the odd people that would think riding out there was fun….that was a late night for 
some, but I was glad to get to bed as early as possible as I had a bed in a shared donga. 

Over the course of the ride, my riding skills on marbly gravel have gone up a notch and I 
thought I was getting some clues on how to ride some of the shallower sand conditions, 
that was until we did the 29km driveway into Lorella Springs. This is a well-known tourist 
attraction, but has been closed to the general public for 2023, organised groups can still 
attend by arrangement, which is how we got in. The driveway was an alternating mixture 
of predictable gravel, shallow sand, gravel sitting on top of hidden sand and then bulldust 
of varying colours textures and flavours. The only good thing I can say about the meal of 
dust that I ingested was that it was calorie free. 

The good riders rode in with no issues and said how much fun that was, whilst I treated it 
very gingerly and over thought some of the situations, having said that, I only dropped it 
twice at low speed and with no injuries. 

The ride out the next day was a different story for yesterday’s top guns, after 100 heavy 
bikes had gone through the surface was definitely more ploughed up and whilst they still 
made lighter work of it than I did, a number went down as they were still dialled into the 
previous days conditions, I already know what it was like and knew I was dog paddling the 
really deep stretches. 

Knowing we had to do the 29km to get out was the only time I had butterfly’s in my stom-
ach and I felt really good to see the end of the 29km, from then on any road conditions 
just felt like a walk in the park (even though they weren’t). 

Some creek crossings I could do standing up, others we were advised to sit down and have 
our feet in the water ready to hold the bike up if necessary. I also learnt that I could lower 
my suspension well below what I normally ride and this made a big difference in both 
sand and water. 

Coming across a water crossing with no one else around and the obligatory croc warning 
signs certainly gave the brain a chance to imagine all sorts of outcomes, the answer was 
not to stop and just to go before imagination got the better of me. At this time of the year 
it would be very unlikely there was a croc in the area, but you can’t be sure one didn’t 
miss the memo about leaving. 

The springs at Lorella and Mataranka helped ease the sore muscles and joints and the oa-
sis like conditions at Mataranka were amazing. So was watching the Matildas win their 
match on the big screen in the beer garden. 

The last day gave us an opportunity to loop into Tipperary Station, I had heard about this 
place but never expected that I would ever see it. What a privilege, their internal gravel 
roads were better than most of the council roads, I didn’t realise they could farm cotton 
so far north and saw no usual irrigation, so they must be dry land farming it.  
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Of course we then hear that the area is building a cotton gin to service this growing indus-
try and save them the 3500km trip to a cotton gin around St George etc. 

Riding toward the homestead we came across a very long metre high brick fence (where 
do you get bricks from this far out) with a very strong tall steel post fence above….under 
previous ownership, it was a private zoo that went broke. The current owners run a tight 
ship and it’s a credit to them and the workers that live there. To attract and sustain the 
workers there is a school, well maintained green grass and Worker accommodation plus a 
very well-resourced mini airport and sealed long runway. All the workers I came across 
were smiling and very proud of their community. 

Even though each day felt an accomplishment, it still felt over in flash as we rode into Dar-
win. 7 days of dirt, dust and grit were over. At the dinner that night we all commented on 
how even after a good shower, there was still red on the towels when we dried off. 

In all 3430km, 2759 gear changes and 192litres of fuel, some of which needed to be car-
ried in fuel bladders even for the big GS Adventures as the gaps between fuel were too 
long, the smaller bikes also got fuel top-ups from the 500 litres the support vehicle carried 
for them. 

I was apprehensive leading into this ride as it seemed a step up on what I was comfortable 
with, after surviving the Lorella Springs driveway, I knew I would be doing stage two next 
year, Darwin to Broome, so too are many of the riders on this ride... deposits have already 
been paid. 

In all 105 paying riders plus a safari support crew off 29, this would be the highest ratio of 
support to participants I have ever seen and the remoteness made it a necessity ,wonder 
what next year’s Enduro ratio will be as that is 2 days longer and on the map it looks even 
more remote 

 

Early morning starts to get tent down and things packed in time for 7:30 departures. 
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Extra fuel and parts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunset at Karumba  
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A sneak peek inside the mechanical support vehicle, tyre fitting machine got a big work out 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The mechanics and support crew worked long hours to keep us going 
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Surprise pleasure, Local called Murray runs a small espresso machine opposite the pub and says “just be-
cause we are in the middle of nowhere, there's no reason why we can’t have a bit of civility” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hellsgate road house has a sense of humour, coffin shaped esky 
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Another late night of repairs  
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Some of the luggage  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not me in this photo, but I did adopt the same position a few times  
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On the way into Tipperary Station 
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3 trucks left Darwin taking 28 bikes each  
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https://www.teammoto.com.au/new-bikes/bmw-motorrad
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SEPTEMBER MID-WEEK RIDE 
 

As a part of our BMW Motorrad Centenary Celebrations, we have a very special mid-week ride on 
Wednesday 20 September. 

 

The BMWMCQ has been invited by the Queensland Early Motorcycle Sports Club to put on a display of 
BMW Motorcycles at the Qld Historic Road Race Championships at Morgan Park Raceway. We have also 
been invited to do a parade lap or two at lunchtime behind John Downes BMW Race bike. There will be a 
range of shirts, caps and other collectable items on sale at the track. Entry is FREE. 

 

If you need any additional incentive, then there is a very strong chance that there will be a very rare 
BMW Rennsport Race engine on display at Morgan Park. 

 

If you want to join a group ride to Morgan Park, then get yourself to the Puma Servo at Aratula for early 
breakfast or coffee. Departure time will be 9am with a one-hour ride to Morgan Park via Freestone. Any 
bikes welcome but only BMWs in the parade lap and the older the better. If you have your older model 
all prepped for Saturday’s Bike Show, then here is a good chance to blow out some cobwebs. 

 

This is a unique opportunity to do something very special - it won’t be repeated. 
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It was great to finally get a ride in with the club. Steve had 
organised a very nice ride out to The Shed at Rathdowney 
and after missing the club rides for the last 3 months or 
so, it was good to be back. I am glad to say that the usual 
banter and ribbing has not diminished, thanks John V for 
being there to take it. 

I was going to continue with the riders via Boonah and 
then home, but I had underestimated my fatigue from the 
previous weeks GS Enduro and was just happy to head 
back via Greenbank etc and get home in time for a mid-
day snooze. 

 

Happy Father’s Day 

Ken 
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Universal Joint replacement for both Double & Single ended shafts,  

Professional  installation  & High quality, grease-able bearings used. 
 

S&B Light Engineering,  2 Welch Rd, Roleystone, Perth WA 6111 
Email  :  stephen_s@iinet.net.au       ABN  :  15  765  760  080          

[Offering a quick Turn-around service] 

BMW   Motorcycle Driveshaft repair 

$140.00   Single ended shaft 

$280.00   Double ended  

$  25.00   Return Postage Australia                                      

For more information please contact   

Stephen Shelton.    Mob  0472730333   
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BMW Motorrad celebrates 100 years of success. 
 
The major anniversary exhibition at the BMW Museum opened 
its doors in May and visitors will be able to embark on an exciting 
journey through 100 years of BMW Motorrad history over the 
exhibition's approximately year-long run. 
The Museum, built in 1973, will be displaying more than 55 origi-
nal motorcycles from 10 decades in its world-famous Muse-
umsschüssel (Museum Bowl). 
 
BMW Motorrad - Offer 
Save from $3,500 on the R 1250 GS models. 
Offer applies up to 05/2003 production models ordered and de-
livered between 1.8.23 to 30.9.23 at your participating BMW 
Motorrad Dealer. 
 
BMW Motorrad USA announces BMW Motorrad Days Ameri-
cas. 
 
For the very first time, BMW Motorrad Days will be celebrated in 
the USA and will be held in partnership with the Barber Vintage 
Festival in Birmingham, AL. 
Taking place from October 6-8, 2023, at the Barber Motorsports 
Park,  the event will be a celebration of the storied 100 Year his-
tory of BMW motorcycles. 
 
For the past 15 years , thousands fans from around the world 
have travelled to Germany to celebrate BMW Motorrad Days so 
BMW Motorrad USA are both honoured and excited to have the 
opportunity to celebrate the 100 Year anniversary. 
 
The three-day festival will include vintage racing, a fan zone with 
vendors and entertainment, a swap-meet, demo rides, training 
experiences and family fun. 
 
In December 1922, BMW chief designer Max Friz put the first full
-scale BMW motorcycle on the drawing board.  The engine, was a  
494 cc, 8.5 hp, air-cooled two-cylinder, four stroke boxer engine. 
This first BMW motorcycle, the R 32 was unveiled in September 
1923 at the German Motor Show in Berlin. 
Production began that same month in the BMW engine works on 
the edge of Munich's Oberwiesenfeld airfield.  In that first year, 
just 56 motorcycles were built. 
https://www.barbermuseum.org/barber-vintage-festival/ 
 
BMW Motorrad 
This year the company celebrates 100 years of BMW Motorcy-
cles:- 

Invitation 
Any BMWMOCGC members with historic, rare or bikes from the 
70's up to the latest models in good visual condition,  have been 
invited by BMWMCQ to attend a CONCOURS on Saturday 23rd 
September 2023 at Reddacliff Place in Brisbane. 
To nominate your bike send the following details to 
bmw100@bmwmcq.org.au  -   plus Model, Year of Manufacture, 
Total Km's travelled, Longest Journey Travelled, a Photo. 

 
BMWMOCGC Newsletters - Members can look up previ-
ous electronic Club Newsletters from February 2016 on-
wards at the State Library site at:     https://nla.gov.au/
nla.obj-3079126033 
(Under legislation publishers have an obligation to lodge their 
works with certain national, state & territories libraries) 
 

EVENTS/RALLIES: 
 
2-13th September 
Postie Bike Challenge - Brisbane - Darwin 
Outback Adventure via Hells Gate 3,500 km 
www.postiebikechallenge.org    Ph. 0411 090 891 
 
15-17 September - Far Cairn Rally by BMWTCNSW at 
Tottenham Racecourse.  Contact Marie 0428 393 093 
 
Friday 29th September - BCCM Live 8.00pm 
https://tinyurl.com/BMWClubBCCMLive 
 
30th Sept - 2nd Oct - 40th Anniversary of K Series at 
Woodstock NSW by BMW Motorcycle Club ACT. 
Contact: k40@bmwmcc.au 
 
6-8th October - Thunder Rally @ Sheba Dams via Nundle 
by Ducati Club of NSW 
 
7-9th October - Kosciuszko Rally at Geehi Hut Campsite, 
Alpine Way, Kosciuszko N.P. by 
 BMWMCC (ACT) 
 
22nd October - Gold Coast Bike Show at Mudgeeraba 
Showgrounds 7.00am-3.00pm - Tickets online 
https://goldcoastbikeshow.com.au - 0439 170 882 
 
22-27th October - BMW Safari TS 
Healesville Vic to Windsor NSW - 5 days through the Vic 
and NSW high country, through Australian capital, over 
the Great Dividing Range. Bookings now open. 
 
Sat. 11th November - Expresso Twenty5 presents: 
Caffeine, Banter & Bikes @ 1 Boatworks Drive, Coomera, 
Gold Coast - 7-11am     0411 127 017 
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Click on the Business advertisements to be taken to their websites 

http://www.ballinamotorcycles.com.au/
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The views expressed herein are those of the writer or contributors and 

not necessarily reflect on official Club policy. Contributions should be ad-

dress to the secretary at the email shown on this page. All other corre-

spondence should be addressed to:                     

The Secretary   

14 Longview Court                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Nerang,  QLD 4211                                                                                                

Member of the International Council of BMW Clubs 

Contact Us 
 
President (C) 
Steve Bryant 
E: bryantsteve55@gmail.com 
P: 0411 201 646 
 
Vice President © 
Lyn Dyne 
E: kenlyn5@bigpond.com 
 
Secretary © 
John Vanzino 
Mob: 0414 988 619 
E: secretary@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Treasurer © 
Gordon McLister 
E: treasurer@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Event Coordinator 
Adrian Headan 
E: acheadon12@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor/ Ride  co-
Ordinator 
Ken Madsen 
Mob: 0417 100 850 
E: ken@madsenproperty.com.au 
 
Club Delegate 
John Eacott 
E: johneacott@me.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information about our club 
Click Here: 
BMW Motorcycle Owners Club 
( Gold Coast) INC 
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